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His Excellency Ambassador Oya, on Tuesday 20th June 2023, attended the inauguration 

ceremony for “The Project for Construction of School Learning Facilities at Msunga Primary 

School in Lilongwe District”.  

 

The Project was funded by the Government of Japan, under the Grant Assistance for Grass-roots 

Human Security Projects, amounting to K65 million. The construction of two classrooms, two 

toilets and a changing room for girls has improved the learning and hygienic environment, which 

provides girls with safer school life. 

 

During the speech, Ambassador Oya said primary school education is the foundation of humanity, 

which is essential for the growth and development of a nation. He expressed hope that the learners 

will grow to become capable people who will contribute to the prosperity of Malawi. He further 

recognized the effort from a Japanese company, Japan Tobacco International (JTI), in the 

establishment of the project. 

 

The Grant Assistance for Grass-roots Human Security Projects is a Japanese Government grant 

aid scheme introduced in 1989 in order to respond to the diverse development needs in less 

developed countries. Its aim is to provide financial assistance to non-profit development 

organisation for implementing projects at grassroots level. 


